
CUSF General Body Meeting

Towson University
Towson, Maryland

Minutes
Monday, March 9, 2015
	Institution
	Attendance

	Bowie (2)
	Joan Langdon

	Coppin (2)
	Cristopher Brittan-Powell, Virletta Bryant (Chair)

	Frostburg (3)
	Robert Kauffman (Vice Chair)

	Salisbury (3)
	Paul Flexner, David Parker

	Towson (4)
	Patricia Alt (Secretary), Beth Clifford, Maggie Reitz (Provost), Jessica Shiller, Martha Siegel,
Jay Zimmerman (Past Chair)

	UB (2)
	Julie Simon, Stephanie Gibson.

	UMB (5)
	Karen Clark

	UMBC (3)
	Amy Froide, Nagaraj Neerchal, James Stephens

	UMCES (2)
	

	UMCP (6)
	William Montgomery, William Stewart

	UMES (2)
	E. William Chapin

	UMUC (3)
	Betty Jo Mayeske, Maggie Cohen,  David Hershfield

	USM 
	Joann Boughman, Zakiya Lee


CONVENING THE MEETING – 10:00 a.m. 

Virletta Bryant formally convened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. 

WELCOME FROM HOST CAMPUS – 10:05 a.m. 

Maggie Reitz, the Acting Provost, welcomed CUSF to the campus. She pointed out Towson’s strong involvement in Maryland’s future, with approximately 80% of recent grads still in the state.
APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES -- 10:10 a.m. 
It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the February 12 CUSF meeting. The motion passed.

REPORT FROM THE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM -- 10:15 a.m.

Senior Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs Joann Boughman presented her report from the system. It included:
Legislative Issues – The USM Staff testified last week on two key items: The State Reciprocity Agreement and the Student Privacy Act. 

State Reciprocity Agreement – This legislation is seeking to eliminate the requirement to pay registration fees for online courses in all states where students live. There is concern about whether Maryland will join (23 states are now in it). A regional agreement would merge with the national agreement, if so. There is worry about the duplication of in-state programs, but MHEC has already allowed outside organizations to come in if they pay the fee. 

Student Privacy Act – This area is already covered under our social media policy. The USM is trying to get the Bill amended to fit better with existing regulations. It also needs to distinguish between the public and private face of (for instance) Facebook.
Sexual Assault Bills – The USM is trying to convince legislators not to pass any of the current bills about this topic. There are multiple bills in process, none of which currently fits with existing USM policy, which says it is the choice of the victim to report to law enforcement, not an urgent requirement. USM Staff are working hard to get one of the bills reworked to be acceptable. 

Wellness Program issue and Bills – Multiple USM representatives met last week with the Dept. of Budget and Management, as they were the unit which created the wellness requirement in state employees’ insurance process this year. There is a lot of concern about the questions in the required online survey, and possible privacy breaches. The questions also seem to be disproportionate in number and intrusiveness. The process is extremely complex (partly due to computer access problems). And there is a prohibition of using non-network doctors as Primary Care Physicians. DBM has been directed to fix the problems by the Governor’s staff, but they say noone except the USM has complained. Brit Kirwan wrote a letter to the DBM, and faculty are also sending letters of complaint. The USM is requesting that all bills except Hettleman’s receive unfavorable reports. 

Questions Raised:
1. What about the Bills seeking to allow College of Southern Maryland and Cecil Community College to give four-year degrees in “high-need” areas?

 - The USM is opposing them. Students are being reached out to by the USM and other campuses. These bills were proposed by legislators, not the colleges themselves. 

2. What are some of the potential implications of the Reciprocity Agreement? 

- There is some hope that a national agreement will solve some of the confusion.

- MHEC at present is approving all out of state programs which apply. 

- Our own programs may also start thinking about reaching out into nearby states.

- We are already rethinking our internships, clinical placements, etc…with a bigger issue being specialty placements and social work sites. 

FACULTY AWARDS REVISIONS – 10:55 a.m.

Jay Zimmerman handed out proposed revisions, along with the previous version of the document, and provided an overview of potential changes. This is not an action item for CUSF today, but for informational purposes. The committee is trying to clarify what each category means, and eligibility for them. The wording on mentoring has been changed significantly, and there was discussion of various discrepancies in the number of years listed, and how the “three year limit” fits with mentoring. The material has also been revised to indicate that at least one award must go to an HBCU. There are also key changes in the application process, asking the campuses to send more nominees to the committee, not select their choices first. 
Discussion/Questions Raised:

1. The wording seems to have too many restrictions on the number of nominees from “comprehensive” and “research” campuses

2. How do we know who is on the Regents’ Faculty Awards Committee (RFAC)? (that should be described here also)

3. How is “full time” determined on different campuses?

4. Perhaps we should encourage past winners to serve on the RFAC? Jay’s point is that they are needed in their own institutions’ nominating committees.

5. Betty Jo Mayeske raised the question of whether we should duplicate this process for adjuncts and part-time faculty, as they are becoming larger proportions of faculty? Can we develop awards for them also?

6. Robert Kaufman suggested that institutions put the award dollars into faculty base pay, and that “collaborations” be amended to include working with institutions outside the USM (including community colleges).

7. Virletta Bryant reminded all of us to give feedback to Eleshia Ruminski as the Chair of the committee…she’s gotten very little so far. 
NOMINATIONS – 11:35 a.m.

Virletta Bryant called for volunteers to serve on the Nominating Committee for next year’s officers. Nominations will be accepted through April 3. Joan Langdon, Bill Chapin, Chris Brittan-Powell, and Betty Jo Mayeske agreed to serve on the committee. Robert Kauffman moved and Maggie Cohen seconded that we approve this committee, and it was unanimously agreed upon. 

E & E 2.0 – 11:40 a.m.

Joann Boughman described the impact of the previous E&E effort, which saved considerable amounts over the last ten years, as reported in a document dated 12/15/14. The effort now is to decide how to promote E&E in all activities, including course redesign, etc. How can we better keep track of our successes and keep finding new ways to save? There have been discussions of service centers across campuses, and there is a systemwide committee being developed. Each President nominated 1-2 persons, and the first meeting is next week. They will be working on both immediate and long-term efforts.  

One example is having campuses work together to purchase cybersecurity programs. There is also a belief that ~10,000 students have been able to pass redesigned courses who wouldn’t have been able to in the past. Other things being considered include new faculty retirement programs (with George Mason University as a possible model), and differential tuitions (charging more for the most expensive programs). 
“Redesigned” courses were mostly gateway courses for majors, and any money saved is being flipped within the overall USM budget, not leading to overall reductions.

Another possible area for consideration would be agreements to defer to other campuses’ IRBs and/or create centralized boards. The discussion centered on creating a committee to further explore that idea before implementing anything. 

LUNCH AND COMMITTEE WORK – Reports came back at 1:12 p.m.

Faculty Affairs – The committee discussed language to be added to the Faculty Awards document, and whether to have a vote on excluding the term “full time”.

Legislative Affairs – The USM day in Annapolis won’t work this year, so CUSF will push for letter writing by faculty to their representatives.

Academic Affairs – Joyce Henderson has information on the open-source textbook initiative. It has been widely distributed, but few faculty so far have signed up for it.

Nominations – The committee will be sending out information to all CUSF members, and Bill Chapin will coordinate the process. 

CHAIR’S REPORT – 1:20 p.m.

1. The BOR Faculty Awards committee has already approved its recommendations for this year. Jay Zimmerman also reported on the committee members for this year. The awards will be given at the April 10 Board of Regents meeting at UMB. 

2. Legislative Affairs – Andy Clark reports that staff and faculty have already delivered over 700 messages to the legislature through capwiz.

3. Shared Governance  - The committee is in progress, and will report to the Executive Committee soon. They are already in touch with the UMUC Administration.

4. E&E 2.0 – We have been asked to submit comments and/or feedback to the December report, and to indicate whether we’d be willing to serve on the committee going forward.

NEW BUSINESS – 1:30 p.m.

Jay Zimmerman stated that we should suggest to the Board of Regents that they have an award dedicated to part-time/adjunct faculty. 

ADJOURNMENT – 1:35 p.m.

Adjournment was moved and unanimously accepted.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia M. Alt, Secretary
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